PUBLIC NOTICE CITY OF DANA POINT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Traffic Improvement Subcommittee (Subcommittee) of the City of Dana Point will meet on August 17, 2016 to discuss, and potentially implement, the proposed Preferential Parking District (District) for sections of residential streets on Chula Vista Avenue between Selva Road and 33851/33852 Chula Vista Ave. plus La Serena Drive, Amber Lantern, El Encanto Ave., Violet Lantern, Colegio Drive, Silver Lantern, Malaga Drive, Alcazar Drive, Copper Lantern and Star Ridge Road between San Marino Place and La Cresta Drive. The meeting will be held at the following date, time and location:

Date:

August 17, 2016

Time:

3:00 PM

Location:

City Council Chambers

Address:

33282 Golden Lantern, Suite 210, Dana Point, California 92629

BACKGROUND

The City Council approved the potential establishment of a Preferential Parking District in the Lantern Village north of the Lantern District commercial area on July 21, 2015. Preferential Parking Districts are subject to Municipal Code Sections 12.14.006 which is on the City's website at www.danapoint.org.

Public Works is surveying property owners regarding their preference for the District. The City Council has established that if a majority of residents on a street section indicate their approval, implementation of a District will be considered.

The Traffic Improvement Subcommittee has the authority to approve implementation of a Preferential Parking District. It is the intent of the public hearing to consider the results of the Public Works Survey, the recommendation of the Public Works Director in accordance with the Municipal Code, and public input in deciding whether to implement a District and the physical limits of the District on the streets noted above.

Chula Vista Ave. is being considered, at the request of residents petitioning the City, to restrict parking due to incursion from the Dana Lights Development. This would be an extension of the previously approved District.

For the area south of La Cresta Drive under consideration, following a publically noticed meeting on January 27, 2015, letters were sent to residential property owners on the streets noted above on July 6, 2016, soliciting interest in participation in a Preferential Parking District. The purpose of the District would be to discourage commercial district incursion of vehicles onto the adjacent residential streets. Where appropriate street signage is installed, the Preferential Parking District would restrict parking to residents only. Residents must display permits on their vehicles to be permitted to park on the public street. Residents would be issued a maximum of two permanent parking passes for each single family residence. One permanent parking pass would be issued to apartment/condo dwellers. Temporary guest passes are issued upon request.

For further information or if you have questions or comments, please contact the City Engineer by phone, e-mail or in writing by August 11 at:

Mr. Matthew Sinacori, P.E., City Engineer

City of Dana Point
Department of Public Works
33282 Golden Lantern, Suite 212
Dana Point, CA 92629
Phone: (949) 248-3574

Email: msinacori@danapoing.org

STATE OF CALIFORNIA)

COUNTY OF ORANGE)
CITY OF DANA POINT)

SS

AFFIDAVIT OF POSTING

Kathy M. Ward, being first duly sworn, deposes and says that she is the duly appointed and qualified City Clerk of the City of Dana Point and that on or before August 11, 2016 she caused the above notice to be posted four (4) places in the City of Dana Point, to wit: City Hall, the Capistrano Beach Post Office, the Dana Point Post Office, and the Dana Point Library.

Kathy M. Ward, City Clerk